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John H. Binns, attorney and member of the original TCC board, has been elected chairman by his
fellow trustees. He replaces Mrs. Maxine Myers, chairman for the past year, whose term on the
board expired in April. Binns is a Rhodes scholar, former regent at Washington State University,
past member and president of the Tacoma school board, and graduate of Washington State Univer¬
sity and Oxford.

New vice chairman of the TCC board is Robert Yamashita, Methodist minister and director of the
Tacoma Community House, who was appointed to the TCC board in September of 1969. Departing
board member, Mrs. Maxine Myers, was presented with a certificate by her fellow trustees "in
deep appreciation of the three years of vigorous leadership that (she) gave to the college."

Donald E. Anderson, a Weyerhaeuser Company executive, was appointed to the TCC board by Governor
Dan Evans this past month. Anderson received a Bachelor's degree from the University of Wash-

gton and a Master's in engineering from Oregon State University, where he taught for four
years. He is district governor of Toastmasters International.

The TCC Foundation's revolving student loan fund passed the $1,000 mark this past month with a
$650 donation from Dr. James S. Bethel, dean of the College of Forestry Resources at the Univer¬
sity of Washington. Robert L. Delong, Foundation president and northwest regional director of
public affairs for St. Regis, introduced Dr. Bethel at the Foundation's February meeting. The
money had been left by the late Mrs. Ruth Bethel, Dr. Bethel's mother, to be. used for education.
Mrs. Bethel was superintendent of Pierce County schools and a member of the citizens' advisory
group that created TCC.

A number of students are attending TCC with the help of scholarships. Dirk Lakin, 19, and Steve
Czarnecki, 26, are recipients of Jakeman Memorial Scholarships. Mrs. Lloyd Jakeman and the TCC
faculty contributed money for this year's scholarships. Mrs. Jakeman's late husband was a math¬
ematics instructor at TCC.

Another TCC student, Ethyl Johnson, is attending TCC this year on a scholarship from the Con¬
tessas Club of Tacoma. The Contessas Club consists of Black business and professional women of
the area. Ethyl Johnson is the third TCC student to be sponsored by the club. The Women of
Rotary have awarded Mary A. Whitley a scholarship for next year. The scholarship is awarded an¬
nually to a Tacoma Community College student.

Charles Cline, TCC drama instructor, has received letters of thanks from children who attended
the TCC production of "The Wayward Clocks." Sarah, a first grader, wrote: "I want to go to
your school but my mother won't let me yet." Her sister Casey, a second grader, wrote that the
’o had attended the play for her birthday, "but I wood come for Christmas or Thanxgiving too."

-asey abruptly concluded the letter with: "my hand is tired so I will quit."
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